** ADVANCE TECHNICAL INFORMATION NOTICE * *

Date: November 13, 2006
To: All Mitsubishi Dealership Sales and Service Managers
RE: SR-06-005 - 2007 Eclipse and Eclipse Spyder Key Interlock Cable Recall

ATIN No.: ATIN-06-SR-008

We regret to inform you of a safety recall campaign on certain 2007 Eclipse and Eclipse Spyder
automatic transmission-equipped vehicles. Do not deliver, wholesale trade, or operate on
public or private roadway, any 2007 automatic transmission-equipped Eclipse or Eclipse
Spyder vehicle unless inspection and repairs, if needed, are performed as described in
SR-06-005, or it is verified that the vehicle is not affected by this recall. This notice is in
accordance with Title 49, CFR 573; of the NHTSA regulation, prohibiting the sale or lease of
defective vehicles prior to correction of a defect. Safety Recall Bulletin SR-06-005 wili he
available on the Mitsubishi Dealer Link today. Paper copies of the bulletin are being sent to
dealers via overnight mail today, including a list of affected VINs in your inventory as of
November 7, 2006.

Affected Vehicles _
2007 Mitsubishi Eclipse and Eclipse Spyder equipped with automatic transmission

Check the SuperScreen to verify affected units. Affected vehicles will show CG606KXX
as an open campaign.

Purpose
The gear shift key interlock cable may be improperly manufactured on some affected vehicles.

This could allow the automatic transmission gear selector lever to be moved out of the park
position with the key removed from the ignition switch. If the park brake is not applied, and the
gear shift lever is moved out of park, the vehicle may roll and result in a vehicle crash.

Customers’ Vehicles
Customers will be notified of this recall by first class mail on November 20, 2006. A sample copy
of the notice is contained in the recall bulletin.

We apologize for your inconvenience.

Mitsubishi Motors North America Inc.



